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MEMORANDUM 

 
Date:  October 25, 2019 
 
To:  Stormwater Management Commission 
  Public Works, Planning and Transportation Committee 
  Finance and Administrative Committee  
 
From:  Sharon Østerby, Water Resource Professional 

Mike Warner, Executive Director 
 
Subject: FEMA FY17 Pre-Disaster Mitigation Multi-Hazard Acquisition Project 
 
 
ACTION REQUESTED: Approval of the Illinois Emergency Management Agency (IEMA) 

Intergovernmental Grant Agreement for $1,595,978 
 
ACTION REQUESTED: Approval of Emergency Appropriation Request  
 
This grant agreement provides funding for the purchase, demolition and site stabilization of four 
residential structures; two homes at risk from a landslide in Beach Park, and two flood-prone properties 
in Highland Park.  This project is a continuation of the SMC Voluntary Floodplain Buyout Program. 
 
Attached for your approval is the Intergovernmental Grant Agreement with the Illinois Emergency 
Management Agency for grant funding in the amount of $1,595,978.  The 75% federal cost share provided 
by FEMA through IEMA is $1,196,983.50. The 25% non-federal cost-share is $398,994, which will be 
provided by the Village of Beach Park and the City of Highland Park.  
 
SMC will administer the project and receive reimbursement for project management and grant 
administrative services.  
 
If you should have any questions regarding this project, please feel free to contact Sharon Østerby at 847-
377- 7706 or Mike Warner at 847-377-7716. 


